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FTA Approves Regional Connector and Westside Subway for Entry into Preliminary Engineering

The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) has formally notified our agency that it has approved the Westside Subway Extension and the Regional Connector for entry into preliminary engineering. The approval moves both projects a step closer to actual construction. The notification by the FTA means that both the Subway Extension and the Regional Connector almost certainly will be accepted into the federal New Starts program. The approval also means that the first installment of federal funds for both projects could be included in next year's federal budget. Preliminary engineering work is scheduled to be completed for the Subway Extension in late 2011 and the Connector in early 2012. Under the best-case scenario, utility relocation work for both projects could begin in mid- to late 2012, depending on when the FTA completes the NEPA process for the projects. Additional information on this matter will be provided to the Board as staff continues its close cooperation with the FTA.

Metro to Hold Six Public Hearings on Proposed Bus Service Changes

Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that we will hold six public hearings beginning February 1, 2011 to receive community input on proposed bus service modifications to be implemented on June 26, 2011 or later in an effort to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of Metro bus service. The release also notes that included in the proposed changes are specific Metro Rail new Expo Line bus/rail interface changes that will be considered at the upcoming public hearings. The Expo bus/rail interface proposed changes will not be implemented until the Expo Line opens. A date has not been set but construction from downtown Los Angeles to Culver City is nearing completion. The news release explains that the proposed service changes under consideration will help to optimize service levels to demand and will result in reducing wasteful and underutilized service. In nearly all cases where lines are proposed for elimination, they will be replaced by other Metro bus lines or by transit services within one-quarter mile of existing service. 
http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/proposed-service-changes-mplementation-june2011/
KPCC Radio Interview Regarding Metro Rail Safety

Metro Corporate Safety staff participated in a radio interview this morning on Air Talk with Larry Mantle on KPCC radio to discuss rail safety issues. Also on the program was a representative from Operation Lifesaver discussing their efforts to educate the public about rail safety. Staff discussed the various safety improvements that have been incorporated into the Metro Blue Line over the years and lessons learned that have been implemented on the Metro Gold Line and will be included on the new Expo Line once in operation. Staff stressed Metro’s Safety First program and talked about the three E’s – Engineering, Enforcement and Education as part of Metro’s rail safety program. 



	

	








